DRAFT
(To be used in Probationary appointments of foreigners with H-1B visa) 
______________________

______________________  

______________________  

______________________  

Dear Mr. / Mrs. 
I am pleased to grant you a probationary appointment for the position of ​​​​​​___________ in___________. We welcome you to the community of the Rio Piedras Campus, University of Puerto Rico. This appointment will be effective __________ and will receive a monthly salary of $__________. 
Your H-1B status has a maximum period of six years. The University may recommend the extension of your status within this maximum period, based on evaluations performed. Tenure in this position is subject to recommendation and final approval of the Administrative Board, according to current institutional regulations.   
Also, to occupy the position beyond the six-year period of your H-1B status, you will need to be eligible for employment-based Permanent Residence. For this, you will need to qualify as Outstanding Professor or Researcher, as detailed in 8 C.F.R § 204.5, of the Immigration and Nationality Act. Once the six-year period ends, and if you have not been declared eligible for Permanent Residence, the Institution will not be able to continue the appointment.    
Article 2.7 of the Governmental Ethics Act establishes that public employees are responsible of completing a minimum of 10 hours of continuing education every two years on the subject of governmental ethics and honest norms of public administration. We encourage you to contact the Officer of the Campus’ Ethics Committee over the different methods of compliance. 
You are a member of an excellent group of public employees that have made this campus the First Higher Education Institution in this country.  Thank you for your availability to offer your services to this Institution, which, I am sure, will help maintain and exceed the prestigious position it holds at present.

Cordially, 
Chancellor
cc:   Budget Office
        Human Resources Office
        Office of the Dean of Administration
The UPR is an Equal Employment Opportunities employer M/M/V/I

